
 

 
 
 

July 6, 2023 
 

Hi Everyone; 
 
The Founder’s Day weekend shoot was very good. Having a Woodswalk on Saturday 
was well attended by 21 shooters, Jeff Pell came in first place. After the prizes were 
taken, we got pizza’s and told stories and made excuses why we didn’t shoot our 
best! It was fun.  
On Sunday the paper match shot by 15, the winner was Trent Grove who took home 
the Tomahawk made and donated by Bob Kiebel.  
 
Our next shoot is On July 15th is a One Day Woods Walk, the prizes will be “meat”.  
 Thanks goes out to Rick Harkless who built two benches that are located on the 
Woodswalk path.  
I’ve been slipping on the Hall of Shame; I believe Sis got in on Sunday. If you dry 
balled or shot your ramrod or anything else silly, let me know. 
 
Our shoot this month coincides with Deathwinds shoot. This is not intentional; we 
get second pick on our range dates so it just happens once in a while.  
 
Take Care!! See you at the range. 
 
Mark Hazel 
 
 
Bill Moose  July 8 and Aug 12 
Deathwind Longrifles  July 15 and 16 
Columbus Muzzle Loading GC July  22 & 23  
Fort Williams Rendezvous Sept 9-10 
NMLRA Fall Shoot Sept 9-17 
 
 

http://www.OVMLGC.com 


